
Newington Board of Selectmen 

Meeting 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

March 7, 2005 

Newington Town Hall 

6:00 p.m. 

 

In attendance: Chairman Jan Stuart, Selectman Jack O’Reilly, Selectman Cosmas Iocovozzi, 

Road Agent Leonard Thomas and Administrative Assistant Cynthia Gillespie 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Non-Public; legal in accordance to RSA 91A:3,II 

 

Non-Public Adjourned 6:35 P.M.  No Votes were taken. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Miscellaneous 

 

Road Agent Leonard Thomas spoke to the Selectmen about the results of the salt treatment used 

during the last snow storm.  Selectman O’Reilly explained the process of chemically coating the 

salt and the non-corrosiveness of that treated salt.  Road Agent Thomas said that during the last 

snow storm the Highway Department “pretreated” the roads with Salt that had been sprayed with 

Magic-O.  Chairman Stuart asked if it made a difference at what temperature the salt was 

applied.  Road Agent Thomas said no, it just needed to be applied before the roads were coated 

with snow.  Selectman Iocovozzi stated that it would take care of two inches of snow without 

plowing.  This treatment neutralizes the salt and doesn’t corrode the road or equipment.  

Selectman Iocovozzi said that the Conservation Commission needs to meet with the 

representative from NH Ice Melt to answer their questions.  Road Agent Thomas said that the 

treatment would not be needed in March because of the warmer temperatures.  Chairman Stuart 

said she is impressed with the results that she had observed after the last storm.  Road Agent 

Thomas requested a list from AA Gillespie of how many loads of salt were used this year.  There 

was further discussion on upcoming snow storms. 

 

A memo to the departments, committees and commissions from the Selectmen regarding budget 

spending was reviewed and will be signed upon corrections being made. 

 

Selectman O’Reilly made the motion to accept the minutes of February 16th and 22nd.  Seconded 

by Selectman Iocovozzi.  Vote 3-0. 

 

 

Signatures and Approvals 

 

A Veteran’s Credit for Ethel Volz (as surviving Spouse) was approved and signed. 
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Building Inspector’s Communication 

 

A memo from Building Inspector Charles Smart regarding resident use of Great Bay Marina 

Boat Ramp was tabled in order to gather more information.  Selectmen Iocovozzi said he would 

talk to Mr. Hislop at the Marina. 

 

Town Hall Use 

 

A Town Hall Use form for the Newington Fire Fighter’s Association for April 8th and 9th training 

was approved and signed. 

 

A Town Hall Use form for Thermo Electron for an April 13th training session was approved and 

signed. 

 

 

7:15 P.M.   Non-Public; personnel in accordance to RSA 91A:3,II 

 

Non-Public Adjourned 7:35 P.M.  No Votes were taken. 

 

There being no further business before the Board: 

 

Adjourn 7:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

______________________________ 

Cynthia Gillespie  

Administrative Assistant 

 


